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Principal's messagePrincipal's message

Change happens all around us all of the time. We want to
teach your tamariki/ children well and equip them to thrive in a
world that is rapidly changing around them.To help meet those
changes the Ministry of Education is in the midst of a 6 year
project to refresh the New Zealand Curriculum- Te Mātaiaho.

Te Mātaiaho | The refreshed curriculum will support students
to experience success in their learning. It will give practical
effect to Te Tiriti o Waitangi, and will be inclusive, clear about
the learning that matters, and easy to use from year 0 to year
13.

The refreshed curriculum content is being developed and
released in phases, and schools and kura will have until the
beginning of 2027 to start using the fully refreshed curriculum.

From https://curriculumrefresh.education.govt.nz/

The extra Teacher Only days we are having both this year
and in 2024 will help us as staff to learn about Te Mātaiaho-
the refreshed curriculum. We appreciated having the space
on Monday to meet with teachers from St Anthony’s and St
Patrick's Primary, schools from the Holy Trinity Parish. We did
our learning together, looking at the structure of Te Mātaiaho
led by Matua Tala and also dipped into Maths with the help of
Sarah Thomas from Cognition- a Professional Learning provider
who has been working with kaiako/ teachers at Holy Cross. .

The Ministry of Education’s timeline is that we are using the
refreshed parts of Maths and Literacy in 2024 so lots of learning
for us to do.

Catholic characterCatholic character

Special CharacterSpecial Character

Our final instalment on the outcome of our Special Character
Review showcases actions and recommendations we can take
as a kura/school. An immediate need we have with Nik Solia
moving on, is someone who is able to be our Director of
Religious Studies- an important role to help us achieve these
recommendations and support the Special Character aspects
of our school. Please pray that we can find someone who is
able to fulfil this role.

Road Works AlertRoad Works Alert

RoadRoad WorksWorks ALERTALERT -- FridayFriday (today),(today), MondayMonday andand possiblypossibly
TuesdayTuesday
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Fulton Hogan are resurfacing the roads at the Miramar Ave
Intersection working today, Monday and possibly Tuesday. For
today and Monday your access to the school is only:

+ via Ira Street then

+turn right into the dead end part of Miramar Ave

+ then turn left onto the top courts of Holy Cross through the
gates.

All other roads are closed.All other roads are closed.

We will open up the top courts for cars to drive in, park and pick
up or drop off from 2.45pm and 8.30am. PLEASEPLEASE BEBE AWAREAWARE
OF CHILDREN.OF CHILDREN.

Tuesday may be different depending on how work progresses.
We will send a paper newsletter home, email and facebook
message regarding access on Tuesday.

This could be a great opportunity to walk your children to
school!

First Holy CommunionFirst Holy Communion

Last Sunday two of our fabulous students had completed and
celebrated their First Holy Communion at St Patricks Parish.
Congratulations to Isaiah and Charlotte for completing the
sacramental programme. May God continue to bless and guide
on your faith journey.

Eastern zone athleticsEastern zone athletics

On Wednesday Holy Cross school athletes competed in the
Eastern Zone athletics. There were many schools there and
plenty of talent. I noticed as I was competing there were a lot
of good sportsmanship. Holy Cross competed hard, producing
some good results. Congratulations to all our athletes who
competed- you really let your light shine!

Jonathan

Results from the Eastern Zone AthleticsResults from the Eastern Zone Athletics
Alezanda Meredith Faletolu Yr 7 boys- 2nd Discus; 2nd Shot

Put
Hunter Mason Yr 8 boys- 3rd High Jump; 1st Discus

Angelina Mativa Yr 5 girls- 3rd Quoit; 3rd Long Sprint
Angelina Younadim Yr 6 girls- 2nd Quoit

Mila Perez Yr 5 girls- 3rd Vortex
Jack McLaren-Bacon Yr 8 boys- 2nd Vortex

Anira Durkin Yr 5 girls- 1st short sprints
Anneke Handscomb Yr 8 girls- 3rd long sprints

Esme Vink Yr 4 girls- 2nd long jump
Willy Harnett Yr 6 boys- 3rd Long jump

Mila, Reef, Angel, Anira- 1st Year 5 girls relay
Congratulations to those who were placed in the top 3 in their
events. These students will now represent us at the interzone

athletics on Tuesday 21st November. A notice will be sent later
next week about this event.

Sports NewsSports News

MINI POLOMINI POLO

On Fridays we play mini polo at Kilbirnie swimming pools. We
play against other school teams. We have now played 4 games
so far- we lost our first one but have learnt from that game and
now manage to win by a fair margin in our other games. We like
being a goalie and swimming for the ball. We often pass the ball
around the goal area so that each of us has a chance to score
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a goal. We really like playing this sport- can't wait till our next
game!

By Mila and Reef.

Garden to TableGarden to Table

GARDENER OF THE DAY - Thinbeth
Today we were digging old potatoes. Aarav, George and I put
scraps into the compost. George and Hendrix were digging
the plants and Ruby and Emily were making plants. We took
out some weeds. Hosanna Aarav and I learned about making
the plants warm. We had our own plant patch. It was a corn
patch. George and Hendrix planted potatoes after we ate
because they didn't have time before. By Thinbeth, Gardener
of the Day
Today we made Roasted Vegetables and Salad. It was really
good. In the garden, George made potato plants. It was a lot
of fun. We cut most of the vegetables on this list; lettuce,
silverbeet, onion, potatoes, pumpkin, garlic, asparagus, carrot,
beetroot, fennel, celeriac and parsnip. By Robbie
Ezira, Nyakua and I put salt and pepper in the salad and
Antonios put the oil on top. We were doing washing, cutting,
slicing, tossing, grinding and drizzling. We were washing our
boards. We were cutting vegetables from the garden. We were
slicing carrots. It was fun. Then we were tossing the salad. I
kind of liked it. We were grinding pepper and salt. By Cleo
Today at garden to table we were in the garden. Ruby and I
planted some plants. We planted tomatoes and some
capsicum. We also found a spider and an ant. By Emily

https://hcsmiramar.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/3887/
broccoli_and_cauliflower_cheese.pdf

Chef of the day - Aarav

Today in the kitchen we made Broccoli and Cauliflower
cheese. We also did multiple jobs like cutting and cleaning the
boards. George and Hosanna also did the vacuuming.

We wrote about what we made and we drew sage. Nitya
When we were cutting, everyone cut the vegetables super
small. Hendrix
We cut broccoli, leek and cauliflower. We took some of the
leaves and the flowers off the sage and put it on top of the
broccoli and cauliflower cheese. Hosanna
Garderner of the Day
Today in the Garden...
I was the gardener of the day. First we learned about the
Tecomanthe plant. It is special because some biologists found
the last one left on a cliff on the Three Kings Island. They took
the last seed back and planted it. Now there are lots of them.
Nyakua.

Parents GroupParents Group

Wow!Wow! What an incredible event! We hope you and your whanau
enjoyed the Garage Sale Fundraiser brought to you by our
wonderful Parents’ Group committee. Thank you to all that
contributed either with donations, volunteering time,
facepainting, shopping for items, attending the event or
donating baking.

A BIGBIG thankthank youyou to all our incredible helpers not only on the day
but throughout the week setting up and sorting – from parents’
to partners who were ‘booked in’ to help to staff and members
of our community – you have all been incredible and the reason
for a successful event. A very special mention to all our beautiful
little helpers – Room 8 students, Māia, Hemi, Ishaani, Sahaan,
Hope, Zac, Rohan, Amelia, Amalia, Asher, Nora and Daniel and
all the other Tamariki who helped through the week and on the
day. Great work!
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I would like to take this opportunity to thank our incredible
Parents’ Group team who, out of kindness and love for our
school made this happen. In particular: Malisha, Lucy, Sarah,
Rachel, Lavinia, Karin, Cat, Tala, Angela, Sheryl and Katherine
who worked many hours behind the scenes to sort, organise,
promote and coordinate.

Thank you to Lowe & Co for their amazing sign posting
throughout Miramar and Countdown Kilbirnie for their $50
voucher.

Events such as this are a great way to bring our school and
local community together. It’s also a wonderful opportunity to
give to those in need with remaining items being donated to
local charities.

WeWe raisedraised anan incredibleincredible $4,147.60$4,147.60 whichwhich wewe willwill bebe workingworking
withwith thethe schoolschool toto putput towardstowards upgradesupgrades ofof thethe schoolschool hallhall forfor
our Tamariki to enjoy.our Tamariki to enjoy.

Ngā mihi nui,

Didi
Parents’ Group Chair

Who's Celebrating their Birthday?Who's Celebrating their Birthday?

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to the following students: Amaan, Ben,
Austin, Mason D, Mia K and Bede. Enjoy your special day.

Community NewsCommunity News

PICKLEBALLPICKLEBALL
The Wellington Pickleball Cup will be held
at Akau Tangi over Waitangi Weekend
next year and the Wellington Pickleball
Club are fundraising for the event.
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DoesDoes youryour childchild lovelove dance,dance, gymnastics,gymnastics, andand
tumbling?tumbling? Cheerleading at Bigair Gym is a highly dynamic and
skilled sport that provides opportunities to develop not only
athletic skills and fitness but also leadership, discipline, and
teamwork. This makes it a multifaceted and highly rewarding
sport. Bigair has one of the finest cheerleading programs in
the country, offering exceptional pathways for development as
athletes progress and enter competitions.

Tryouts for the 2024 Cheer Teams are currently taking place,
so don’t miss out on this amazing opportunity. Contact Bigair
today to confirm your interest or to find out more.

Bigair Gymsports Kapiti ph. 297 0400
e. kapiti@bigairgym.co.nz

Bigair Gym Owhiro Bay ph. 383 8779 e. wgtn@bigairgym.co.nz

Bigair Gym Tawa ph. 232 3508 e. office@bigairgym.co.nz

Parish newsletterParish newsletter
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